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May 22, 2024 

 

Re:  Wage Package Increase Allocation - June 1, 2024 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters: 

 

Please be advised that under the terms of the first year of the four-year Collective Bargaining Agreements between the 

Plumbers Local Union 130, UA, Plumbing Contractors Association of Greater Chicago (PCA) and the West Suburban 

Association of Plumbing Contractors (WSA) the wage and fringe benefit package effective June 1, 2024 through May 31, 

2025 increased $3.05 per hour.  Under the terms of the Kankakee & Iroquois Counties Plumbing and Piping Contractors 

Association Inc. (KICPPCA) Collective Bargaining Agreement, the wage and fringe benefit package for June 1, 2024 

through May 31, 2025 increased $2.85 per hour.  

 

At the May 14, 2024 union meeting, the membership approved the allocation of the June 1, 2024 wage and benefit package 

increase.  A summary of the hourly wage package increase allocations are listed below: 

   

Wage/Fund 
PCA/WSA 

Increase 

K&ICP&PCA 

Increase 
 

Wages - Journeymen $1.75 $1.75  

Wages  $1.75 $1.75 Net on check 

Benefits $1.30 $.1.10  

Welfare Fund $0.75 $0.75 Active Welfare 

Pension – DC Fund $0.45 $0.25 Defined Contribution 

JAC Training Fund $0.10 $0.10 General Fund 

Total Increase  $3.05  $2.85  

   

 

Enclosed are the Appendix C for each Association which details the Wage Rates, Fringe Benefits and Payroll Deductions 

effective June 1, 2024 to May 31, 2025 for those collective bargaining agreements referenced above.  

 

Fraternally yours, 

 

 

James F. Coyne 

Business Manager 

 

JFC/lo 


